
Clinton Township Trustees Meeting
Fulton County, Ohio

May 5, 2022  1:00 p.m.

Trustees Present:  Ivan Hite, Rick Frey, Larry Neuenschwander
Others Present:    Nancy Yackee Fiscal Officer, Eric Eyer, Road Superintendent 

President Mr. Frey called the meeting to order followed by the Pledge of Allegiance and prayer.

Mr. Neuenschwander made a motion to accept the minutes of the April 21, 2022 regular meeting 
as written.  Mr. Hite seconded the motion.
By vote:   Frey - Yes   Neuenschwander – Yes  Hite – Yes           Motion carried

Mr. Hite made a motion to accept the May 5, 2022 agenda as given. Mr. Neuenschwander 
seconded the motion.
By vote: Frey-Yes   Neuenschwander – Yes  Hite – Yes           Motion carried

Mr. Neuenschwander made a motion to pay the bills as presented.   Mr. Hite seconded the 
motion.
By vote:  Frey - Yes  Neuenschwander – Yes  Hite – Yes          Motion carried                           

Fiscal Officer Nancy Yackee presented the following financial reports for review and signatures 
and/or initials of the Trustees: 4/22/22-5/5/22 Payment Listing, Receipt Listing, Appropriation 
Status, Appropriation Budget, Revenue Status, Revenue Budget, Cash Summary by Fund. A 
copy of the Fund Status Report was given to each Trustee.

OLD BUSINESS

RESOLUTION #20-2022-05-05-A motion was made by Mr. Neuenschwander to approve the FC 
Engineer estimates for Pettisville-$204,820.90 and the OPWC Estimate for Clinton Twp.-
$33,748.50 for a total of $238,569.40.  A second motion was made by Mr. Hite.
By vote:  Frey - Yes  Neuenschwander – Yes  Hite – Yes          Motion carried                           

RESOLUTION #21-2022-05-05-A motion was made by Mr. Hite to do a change order for the 
OPWC for the intersection of CO RD 16 and US 20A. an additional 3’ wide x 100’± length of 
widening on each side of the intersection.  A second was made by Mr. Neuenschwander.
By vote:  Frey - Yes  Neuenschwander – Yes  Hite – Yes          Motion carried                           

ZONING

No report

FIRE

No report

ROAD

-There was discussion about the property on CO RD 16 and AC on the north side owned by 
Nancy Buehrer.  It is being tiled by Scott Damman.  The Demaline ditch area tile is totally 
plugged.  It was decided to do 100’ double wall tile and 350’ of 6” tile. Damman will bill us for our 



portion.  A motion was made by Mr. Hite to go ahead with the project.  A second was made by Mr. 
Neuenschwander.
By vote:  Frey - Yes  Neuenschwander – Yes  Hite – Yes          Motion carried                           

-Marv Zumfelde is building on CO RD 15 south of CO RD B.  He will have a 60’ driveway back to 
his house.  There is a catch basin at the end of the driveway that he will have to take care of.
 

CEMETERY

-Kathy Leatherman has asked if she can use a rock instead of a headstone at Aeschliman 
Cemetery.  The Trustees have approved.  Eric will contact her with the information as far as size 
etc.

-Ivan reported that Terry Boyers contacted him about more trimming being done on CO RD 17 
North of SH 2.  In February 2021 some of the trees were trimmed back.  Eric will be trimming 
some of it again eventually.

-Discussion about purchasing road right of way on CO RD AC east of SH 108 for future road 
repair.

ADJOURNMENT
A motion was made by Mr. Hite to adjourn at 2:25 p.m.  Mr. Neuenschwander seconded the 
motion.     
By vote:  Frey - Yes   Neuenschwander – Yes            Hite – Yes           Motion carried

____________________________________
Rick Frey, President

____________________________________ Date: 
_____________________________
Ivan Hite, Vice President

____________________________________
_______________________________
Larry Neuenschwander       Nancy J Yackee, Fiscal Officer


